
    
 

MARQUETTE REPLACEMENT HOSPITAL 
 
Partnership Signing Date:  December 15, 2016 
 
This new partnership is between MIOSHA, Skanska Closner a Joint Venture, the Upper 
Michigan Building & Construction Trades Council, and Partnering Subcontractors with 
their respective trade union employees and involves the construction of the new 
Marquette replacement hospital.  The project will result in a new 542,817 square foot, 
265-bed replacement facility.  The facility will include approximately 146,000 square 
feet of diagnostic and therapeutic services; 180,000 square feet of patient care services; 
15,000 feet of administrative support services; 47,000 square feet of operational support 
services; a new central power plant; and mechanical, electrical and telecommunications 
areas.  Additionally, the project will include a 97,224 square foot adjoining medical 
office building, and a 172,125 square foot parking structure. 
 

                         
 
Skanska Closner, the partnering employers, and unions will be committed to the Site-
Specific Safety and Health Program that is designed to meet the needs of the ever-changing 
conditions which are common to the construction industry.   
 

 Daily Hazard Analyses are to be completed and submitted to Skanska Closner prior 
to each shift and prior to the beginning of critical work. 

 Contractors shall provide a Competent and/or Qualified Person for work operations 
as identified by MIOSHA standards and/or Skanska Closner.  

 Skanska Closner and the partnering employers on this project will uniformly enforce 
a disciplinary action plan for employees who fail to work in a safe manner.  
Automatic suspension/dismissal from this project shall result from any willful or 
deliberate violation of safety rules or safety policies and procedures. Adherence to 
All Safety Policies, procedures, and MIOSHA standards. 


